
COLUMBIAN CENTER

507.451.6103
KC LOUNGE

BAR BINGO
Every Tuesday in the
Lounge at 7:00 p.m.

Open: Mon-Sat 3:30-12:30
Happy hour Mon-Fri 4 - 6

Free Hors d’oeuvres during
Friday happy hour.

Member discount for Hall rental.

820 Elm Avenue South
P.O. Box 623

Owatonna, MN 55060

Owatonna

Council 945

Officers Meeting - KC Hall,
First Wednesday  7:30 p.m.
General Meeting - KC Hall,

Second Wednesday  7:30 p.m.
Fourth Degree Meeting - KC Hall,

Fourth Thursday  7:30 p.m.

OFFICERS’ MEETING

Wednesday, November 6
KC Hall

Meeting - 7:30 p.m.

October  31 - Halloween Party
  St. Mary’s School - 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.
November 2 - KC Memorial Mass
  St. Joseph Church
  Rosary - 7:30 a.m.  Mass - 8:00 a.m.
November 2 & 3 - Membership Blitz
  Sacred Heart & St. Joseph Church
November 4 - First Degree
  Exemplification
  KC Hall - 7:00 p.m.
November 6 - Officers’ and
  Gambling Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:30 p.m.
November 10 - Benefit Breakfast
  St. Mary’s School
  8:00 a.m. -12:30 p.m.
  for St. Mary’s Home & School Assn.
November 11 - Catholic Daughters
  Patriotic Rosary
  St. Joseph Church - 6:30 p.m.
November 11 - Building Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:00 p.m.
November 13 - General Meeting
  KC Hall
  Program - 7:30 p.m.
November 21 - Meger’s Annual
  Food Shelf Benefit Social
  Brick-Meger Funeral Home
  reception center - 6:00 - 8:30 p.m.
November 23 - Major Degree
  Owatonna KC Hall
  First Degree - 9:30 a.m.
  Second & Third Degree - 11:00 a.m.
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COUNCIL MEETINGS

KC WEBSITE
visit our website

www.kofccouncil945.org

GENERAL MEETING

NOVEMBER
2013

The Key
to greater Council unity.

COMING EVENTS

Wednesday, November 13
Program - 7:30 p.m.

Door prizes will be drawn at each meeting.

BENEFIT BREAKFAST
St. Mary’s Home & School Assn.
Sunday, November 10, 8:00 a.m.- 12:30 p.m.

at St. Mary’s School
$6.00 Advance, $6.50 at the door

Kids under six eat free
All are welcome!

“KC Omelet Breakfasts”
  The Twins omelet -  ham & cheese
  The Viking omelet -  ham & cheese,
          with sauteed onions, red & green peppers
  The Wild omelet  -  cheese,
          with sauteed onions, red & green peppers
  Each served with pancakes or French Toast,
   milk and coffee

“KC Country Breakfast”
Pancakes or French toast; ham or sausage,
eggs - scrambled or fried-to-order, milk, & coffee

All with table service - delicious food served
hot from the grill to your table.

MONDAY NIGHT
FOOTBALL CHALLENGE

Every Monday starting Sept.9 thru Dec.16,
weekly winners receive a large Heggies pizza,

a bucket of  Coors Lite beer, and Coors Lite prizes.
Year-end winners receive: 1st - $100,

2nd - $50, & 3rd - $25
Tacos - 2 for $3.50 served 6:30 p.m. thru half-time.
Happy hour prices and free peanuts during game.
$1.50 Coors Lite tap beer with purchase of glass.

KC MEMORIAL MASS
In Memory of:

All Brother Knights and families are
encouraged to attend.

St. Joseph Church - Saturday, November 2
7:30 a.m. - Rosary    8:00 a.m. - Mass

THURSDAY IS HOTDISH NIGHT
Every Thursday in November

except Thanksgiving
Serving a couple varieties of Minnesota favorite

meal “Hotdish” in the Lounge from 5:45 to 6:45 p.m.
Meal served with homemade bread

and a cookie for dessert.
All for $5.75.

BAR TRIVIA
Get your team of one to four together to play

trivia, every Saturday at the KC Hall in
November at 4:00 p.m. Weekly winners receive a

$25.00 bar tab.

BLUES NIGHT
Friday, November 15      7:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m.

Featuring Scottie Miller   See You There!

TAKE A TRIP DOWN OWATONNA
MEMORY LANE

Serving “Ala Jerry Burgers”
Friday, November 15   5:30 - 7:30 p.m.

All proceeds to benefit Alzheimer’s Association.

FRIDAY BURGER BASKETS
Friday, November 8, 22, and 29

Serving Burger Baskets in the Lounge 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Baskets include burger, coleslaw,

fries or onion rings.

FIRST DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION
Monday, November 4 - 7:00 p.m.

Owatonna KC Hall
Candidates be at the Hall at 6:30 p.m.

ASK A FRIEND TO JOIN!
Terrance F. O’Brien

Ted R. Paffrath
Robert R. Ringhofer

Joseph E. Skala
Lloyd G. Zolnowsky

Rodman C. Bailey
Martin P. Gumbusky

Philip B. Lamb
Otto M. Lehrer II

Donald E. Kubicek

Saturday, November 23
First Degree Exemplification

Owatonna KC Hall
Time:  9:30 a.m.

Second & Third Degree Exemplification
Time: 11:00 a.m.

Candidates please be at the Hall at 9:00 a.m.
ASK A FRIEND TO JOIN!

MAJOR DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION



Benefits Corner by Kevin Gallagher

Aid & Assistance by Greg Nelson

Jan Bates, Bruce Born, Jack Dillemuth, Marilyn Dillemuth,
Lois Doyle, Mary Floersch, Rose Hoffman, Erlis Kelzenberg,
Marlys Knight, Don Loeb, Bev Macht, Gil Mamer,

Msgr. James McCauley, Mary Meixner, Bob McDermott,
Suzanne Miedema, Father Ed Mountain, Dorothy Mulert,
Darlene Mumm, Terry Nelson, Chris Nikolai, Karen Pirkl,
Sylvia Prokopec, Kevin Raney, Sharon Rohwer, John Schmidt,
Mary Jo Schroepfer, Howard Snyder, Jeanine Snyder, Carol Spindler,
Gary Wandrey, Jerry Weber, Rownell Weber, Earl Wheeler,
Irene Wierzbinski, Jim Wierzbinski, and Shirley Wierzbinski.

If anyone knows of a Brother Knight who is sick or injured, please
call Greg Nelson at  (507) 676-1748.

Please remember in your prayers and thoughts all of our sick or
injured members of the Knights of Columbus and their families.  Let’s

also offer up prayers for all deceased members and their
families.
Let us be united in prayer for those facing ongoing
challenges...

Grand Knight’s Message by Dustin Reese

My dear brother Knights,
As you know, the Diocese of Winona is in the midst of a capital
campaign that seeks to shore up funding for the priests’ pension
plan, to enhance the diocesan seminary in Winona which educates
and trains seminarians from our own diocese and dioceses around
the United States, and to support the work of the parishes in
our diocese.
I hope and trust that you and your families will generously support
this campaign. You already do so much for the Church and our local
community. Participating in this campaign is something you are
probably inclined to do anyway, but I wanted to join with our
Bishop in making this request.
Your support will ensure that the many priests you have known
over the years will have adequate support and medical care in
retirement years. Our retired priests are really senior priests who
still work regularly, but on a schedule of their choosing depending
on their own condition. You love them and I know they love and
care about the countless people they have been privileged to serve.
Contributing to the campaign will ensure that our seminary will
continue to be a top-notch place in which today’s priests are
formed in Christ’s image so they can one day offer their service to
God’s people.
The campaign will also assist our parishes in spreading the Gospel
message of Jesus Christ which is so needed in today’s world.
As you look at your plan to support this campaign, please give
something. If you can give a little, please give a little. If you can
give a lot, please do that too! We are all blessed in our Catholic
faith, and we all have a desire to return to The Lord some of our
many gifts.
Blessings to you always.

Chaplain’s Message by Rev. Michael Cronin

The month of November is bringing us an opportunity to increase
our membership. The first weekend in November we will be
holding a membership blitz at both Sacred Heart and St. Joseph. If
anyone is available to help at your regular Mass please contact
LaVerne Klecker at 456-6738. This will in turn help us fill our two
opportunities we will have for prospective members to join by
holding a First Degree on Monday, November 4th, and holding a
Major Degree on Saturday, November 23rd. As you all know the
Knights of Columbus is a membership driven organization. So if
you have a friend, neighbor, or relative who is not a member it
does not hurt to ask. Most who are not members have not joined
simply because they have never been asked.
This past month we had a management discussion at work about
retaining new employees. One tool that we talked about was
having the manager of that area simply take the time to stop by
and say “Hi” and check on how they are. This does work in the
work world, a new hire is more likely to stay at work and stay
engaged at work if they know the company shows it has an
interest that they are there and makes an effort to make them feel
like they belong. I would ask our membership this: have you
checked with your friend, neighbor, or relative since you recruited
them and they have joined? Sometimes all it takes to make an
engaged and active member is the interest of the engaged and
active member who brought them to us in the first place.

 Some believe (especially today) that ethics in business is a
contradiction in terms. Many think in order to be profitable, a
company and those who lead it must compromise morality and
embrace the dark, greedy side of capitalism.
At the Knights of Columbus, we know this business model is
incorrect and understand the value and importance of our core
beliefs. Much of the strength and financial security we provide to
members and their families can be attributed to our ethical and
moral standards.
Your Knights of Columbus Insurance Company invests
approximately $10,000,000 every day. Our professional staff
researches all transactions to insure they fall in line with Catholic
values. If a transaction would make them uncomfortable…they
don’t make it.
The Knights of Columbus investment strategy is motivated by
morality and not money-making. Yet, each year we remain profitable,
increase our assets and stay dedicated to our vision that will keep
the Order sound financially for generations to come.
Our Supreme Knight recently stated that “Faithful Catholics have
choices when buying life insurance. But they know that at the
Knights of Columbus, their policy is supplied by an insurer that
shares their moral and ethical values and is guided in all of its
investment and sales practices by those values. With no insurance
company rated higher, investments screened according to the
Catholic principles, and one of the highest dividends in the
industry…why would a brother Knight go anywhere else to protect
his family?”
Thank you once again for taking the time to read my article. I hope it
has given you some food-for-thought. As always, I can be reached
at 213-9410 or kevin.gallagher@kofc.org.
Have a great month!
Kevin Gallagher, LUTCF, FIC

Thank you to the Knights of Columbus members who led the
Rosary and assisted with the casket bearing at Don Kubicek’s
wake and funeral. We appreciate your support during this sad
time.
—The family of Don Kubicek



Continuing a tradition that occurs every five years, Council 945 hosted a dinner and informal program
for all past grand knights. This year’s event was held in the evening of Saturday, September 21. Event
organizer John Kniefel served as the emcee for the evening.  The festivities began with a social hour
followed by a delicious meal prepared by Brother Knight Tom Burke. He was assisted by Jerome
Spindler and Mark Cunningham.
Attending, along with the past grand knights and a number of spouses were, Fr.  John Sauer and
Council Chaplain Fr. Michael Cronin. There were three widows of past grand knights in attendance;
Babe LaFond whose husband, Maurice, was grand knight in 1967-68; Rita Tacheny whose husband,
Marvin, was grand knight in 1968-69; and Mary Alice Miller whose husband, Kenneth, was grand
knight in 1978-79.
Fathers Sauer and Cronin opened the floor to field any questions attendees might have about the
challenges facing the Catholic Church in today’s environment. Following this discussion, each past
grand knight was given the opportunity to share a memory or their feelings about their days as a
council leader including its challenges and rewards.
Past Grand Knights in attendance with the years of their term of office were:

Thomas Kingsley (1955-56)
Joe Breckner (1972-73)
Greg Salmonsen (1975-76)
James Kenney (1976-77)
Gilbert Mamer (1981-82)
George Zwack (1982-83)
John Kniefel (1986-87)

The title of this article is the phrase that appears on the masthead of
Council 945’s newsletter The Key.
This past spring the Council received the first place service award for
public relations. This is a competition that councils from across the state
of Minnesota submit entries to the State Council for judging.  A large part
of the judging criteria is the council’s newsletter. We are pleased that The
Key played a large role in garnering this award.
A newsletter of this quality doesn’t just happen. It takes a great number
of hours involving a large number of people to get it in the members’
hands in a timely manner. There are two main objectives when publishing
The Key; to provide information and to give recognition.
It all begins with a reminder email from Linda Elbert to the officers and
directors for them to submit their articles or information by the middle of
the month. Linda, wife of Brother Knight Joe Elbert, does the layout and
composition of the newsletter. This deadline is necessary in order to have
the newsletter laid out, proofread, printed, taped, folded and delivered to
the U.S. Post Office. The goal is to have The Key in the member’s mailbox
on or before the first of the month.
Linda submits the preliminary copy of the newsletter to the grand knight,
Nancy Janke, Tim Rice, and a few other brother knights. This preliminary
copy is proofread for accuracy of details, spelling, and punctuation.
These preliminary copies go back and forth several times until all
corrections are made.
The final copy is then sent to Insty Prints where it is printed in its final
form. It is now in the final stage before going in the mail. The Key folding
crew meets to fold, tape, and label the newsletter and then it is sorted into
five different mail trays. These trays are delivered to the Post Office ready
for delivery to Brother Knights of Council 945.

Putting the finishing touches on The Key in preparation for mailing
are, left to right: Tom Bremer, Steve Fisher, Ron Wolf, Al Jirele, Joe
Elbert, and Dave Lax.

THE KEY TO GREATER COUNCIL UNITY

Past Grand Knight, Gil Mamer
pictured below his 1981 Grand
Knight picture in the leadership
display on the south wall of the
Knights of Columbus Hall.

PAST GRAND KNIGHTS GATHER

Mark Cunningham (1991-92)
Tim Rice (1995-96)
Glen Meger (2003-04)
LaVerne Klecker (2005-06)
Joe Elbert (2008-09)
Randy Balausky (2011-12)

Mark Your Calendars
Your Council will again be ringing the bells for the Salvation Army during their 2013 campaign. The KCs will cover all
the locations in Owatonna on Saturday, December 7. We need your help with this large project. Please take a time
slot when the scheduling chairman calls. Complete details will be in the December issue of The Key.

Linda Elbert and Tim Rice tweaking the November
issue of The Key before it goes to the printer.



The second benefit breakfast of the 2013 - 14 season produced a nice profit for the St. Mary’s REP
program. Hungry breakfast patrons numbering approximately 435 were treated to another fine KC
breakfast on Sunday morning, October 13. Breakfast Chairman Al Nelson commented, “We had
excellent help from the REP folks. They always have a good number of workers in the dining room
and parents and friends support the breakfast very well.” He went on to thank the Saturday morning
prep crew and the Sunday crew who do an excellent job of providing the best benefit breakfast in
Owatonna.
The Saturday prep team included: Jerry Barry, Tom Bremer, John Henry, Tom Kingsley, Tom Knight,
John Kriesel, Al Nelson, Tim Rice, Lyle Snider, Jerome Spindler, Walt Spindler, Ken Thurnau, Earl
Wheeler, and Ron Wolf.  Thanks to our excellent Knights of Columbus Breakfast Team. The Sunday
team included: Tom Burke, Brian Carlson, Tom Docksey, Steve Dornquast, Terry Evans, Steve
Fisher, Bill Foreman, Kevin Gallagher, Steve and Karen Graff, Ron Heim, Lee and Paul Jardine, Harlan
Kern, Doug Kloos, Terry Kuck, Dave Lax, Chris Nikolai, Tony Nguyen, Dave Pfeifer, Will Pieper and
son, Lavern Soukup, Jerome Spindler, Richard Thamert, Colin Titus, Troy Titus, Eric Wandersee,
Dan Wolfe, and Dave Wunderlich,
We have many workers, so if we missed anyone, please let us know and accept our apologies.
Our next benefit breakfast will be held on Sunday, November 10, for the benefit of the St. Mary’s
Home and School Association. We invite all Brother Knights along with their families and friends to
attend this next breakfast. Also, if you are interested in working on either the Saturday morning prep
crew or the Sunday crew, just give Al Nelson a call at 456-4635. Additional help is always welcome.

SECOND BREAKFAST OF SEASON BENEFITS ST. MARY’S REP

Tom Kingsley prepares breakfast for
the prep crew. A treat all workers look
forward to after a busy morning of
getting things set for Sunday morning.

Jerry Barry, Ken Thurnau and Lyle
Snider chop peppers and onions --
important ingredients in the custom-
made omelets served at the council’s
benefit breakfasts.

The Saturday morning prep crew is treated to a preview of
the delicious benefit breakfast that will be served on
Sunday morning.

Tom Bremer (left) and John Kriesel go
about the task of cracking eggs for the
next morning’s benefit breakfast.

A beautiful autumn afternoon at Sacred Heart Cemetery set the stage for the annual
Respect Life Rosary March sponsored by Council 945. An honor guard from the Msgr.
Henry Speck Assembly, Fourth Degree and cross bearer, Faithful Navigator Lynn Becker
led the march.
Church Director, Peter Schneider led the entourage in praying the rosary as they
traversed the winding roadway through the cemetery, passing by the grave markers of
many Brother Knights and members of the Catholic community of Owatonna.
At the conclusion of the march, attendees were treated to cookies, coffee, and punch at
the cemetery maintenance building.

RESPECT LIFE ROSARY MARCH HELD SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13

Marchers join in the procession to pray the rosary at Sacred Heart Cemetery. Msgr. Henry Speck, Fourth Degree Assembly honor
guard forms up to lead the rosary march.



2013-14 COUNCIL OFFICERS

Chaplain: ................................... Rev. Michael Cronin
Grand Knight: ...........Dustin Reese (507) 456-3523
Deputy Grand Knight: .............................. Dan Wolfe
Chancellor: ................................................... Dave Lax
Advocate: ............................................... Gary Sanford
Warden: ........................................ Nicholas Matejcek
Inside Guard: ....................................... Pete Schneider
Outside Guard: ......................................... Harlan Kern
Financial Secretary: .............................. John Ahlberg
Treasurer: ............................................... Tom Eichten
Recorder: .............................................................. Open
Trustee (3 year): ...................  PGK Steve Dornquast
Trustee (2 year): ...................  PGK Randy Balausky
Trustee (1 year): .....................PGK Wade Schroeder

Directors and Chairmen
Program Director: ....................... Dan Wolfe (DGK)
Membership Director: ....... LaVerne Klecker (PGK)
Adv/Publicity Director: ............................ Dan Ruiter
Aid & Assistance: ...................................  Greg Nelson
KC Chorus Director .......................... Stephen Nelson
Building Director ...................................... Tom Elbert
Director of Church Activities: ......... Pete Schneider
Director of Community Activities: ................. Open
Director of Council Activities: ......................... Open
Director of Youth Activities .................. Will Pieper
Dir. of Family Life Activities: ........ Stephen Nelson
Gambling Manager: ..............................  Josh Klecker
District Deputy: ...................Randy Balausky (PGK)
KC Hall Manager: ..........  Mark Cunningham (PGK)
Benefits Advisor: ........ Kevin Gallagher - 213-9410

The September Knight of the Month knows a
thing or two about teamwork, and the men of
Council 945 are thankful to have him on the
team.  Ben Lempiainen is a native of Spirit
Lake, Iowa, and played college baseball,
graduating from Southeast Louisiana
University.  He is a Route Sales Representative
for Aramark Uniforms in Owatonna.
Ben was sponsored by Bill Lawrence when he
joined back in 2009.  He decided to join
because it’s “just always something I thought
about.”  He said, “It’s a great organization, I’ve
had a tremendous amount of respect for it, and
when I was asked, I really didn’t think twice
about joining.”
Ben has given of his time at the many benefit
breakfasts and Smokin’ in Steele.  He says it
doesn’t feel like work when he’s around the

guys.  “You serve for a good cause,” he said.  “But it’s the fellowship with the Knights
that makes it so enjoyable.”
Ben is married to his wife Tiffany. Together, they have two girls and another child on
the way.  They are members at Sacred Heart.
In his spare time, Ben likes to play with his two girls and try to keep up with their busy
schedules.  He also enjoys home brewing and playing music on his guitar.
Congratulations to Ben Lempiainen, the September Knight of the Month!

Membership by LaVerne Klecker

We are having a membership blitz on November 2 and 3 at Sacred
Heart and St. Joseph Parishes. We need the help of our membership
to work on both of these dates. Please contact me if you are
interested in working.
We are planning a First Degree Exemplification on Monday,
November 4. Keep in mind we are having a Major Degree
Exemplification on Saturday, November 23, at the KC Hall in
Owatonna. Anyone who knows of someone who would like to join,
and is just waiting to be asked, let me know and I will help you get
them signed up. All First Degree members, this is an opportunity to
become a Third Degree member.
The members in the KCs who are involved in our projects have a lot
of enthusiasm and enjoy the projects that they participate in.  We
need to continue to sign up new members to provide us with new
ideas for projects that we could bring into our Council.
Any members who have not paid their dues for the past year, please
get them paid. We need the money from our dues to make ends meet
for our Council expenses.
If you have any questions, please call me at (507) 451-4102 or my
cell phone (507) 456-6738.

The Owatonna Knights of Columbus Memorial Mass will be held on
Saturday, November 2, at St. Joseph Church. The liturgy will begin at
8:00 a.m. with Sir Knight Fr. Edward McGrath as celebrant. There will
be a rosary prior to the Mass beginning at 7:30 a.m.
The memorial Mass is held each November and serves as a
remembrance of those Knights who passed away since the previous
year’s Memorial Mass.
Those Knights are:

Rodman C. Bailey
Martin P. Gumbusky
Philip B. Lamb
Otto M. Lehrer II
Donald E. Kubicek

Everyone is invited to join the families of these Brother Knights
as their memory is celebrated in this annual tradition.
Music will be provided by the Knights of Columbus Chorus
under the direction on Stephen Nelson. A Fourth Degree honor
guard will assist with the ceremony.

Knights of Columbus Memorial
Mass - November 3

Knights of Columbus - Benefit Breakfast Schedule 2013-2014
November 10 St. Mary’s Home & School Association
December 8 KC Holiday Breakfast Extravaganza
January 12 Steele County Special Olympics
January 26 St. Mary’s Open house (free will donation)
February 9 KC Valentines Breakfast
February 23 St. Isidore School
March 9 St. Mary’s Music Boosters
April 27 Respect For Life/St. Vincent DePaul Society
June 1 Smokin’ In Steele

Terrance F. O’Brien
Ted R. Paffrath
Robert R. Ringhofer
Joseph E. Skala
Lloyd G. Zolnowsky

Benefit Dinner with food from
El Salvador (Central America)

Friday, November 1, at the KC Hall
from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m. $10 adult, $6 child

All proceeds go towards tuition for
college students in El Salvador

Information: Lynn Becker (507) 210-4060
or Sonia Becker (507) 210-4821

Ben Lempiainen
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Council No. 945
P.O. Box 945
Owatonna, MN  55060

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Benefit Breakfast
for St. Mary’s Home & School Association

Sunday, November 10    8:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
St. Mary’s School

Major Degree Exemplification
Saturday, November 23

KC Hall - First Degree - 9:30 a.m.
Second and Third Degree - 11:00 a.m.

First Degree Exemplification
Monday, November 4
KC Hall - 7:00 p.m.


